

VOL.50, NO.10 Published, October 12, 2020

\blacksquare	Welcome to LCU: Your Future starts today			
A	In no other field of human endeavors is change inevitable than in the furtherance of human knowledge. Your choice to continue your studies in Lead City University is undoubtedly informed by the fact that you don't want to leave your destiny to chance.			
_	Expectedly, Lead City University is poised to meet and even exceed the expectations of the present and future generations of those who seek knowledge in its specialized areas and particularly fulfils the increasing demands by students, parents and society for an improvement in the quality of life.			
0 R	The vision, mission, core values and culture of the University are products of genuine and sustainable behaviour of all facets of the university's administration and academic research, teaching and public service. Our penchant for quality assurance is insatiable. Our strong corporate brand architecture and integrated communications have enhanced the favorable positioning the university is occupying today. Many have wondered how buildings grow like corns at LCU. Many who have studied long enough in LCU would have seen the emergence of a new look campus and benefited from the facilities. Billions of Naira has been committed into new building projects and provision of state of the art facilities.			
_	Apart from physical facilities and the relaxed ambience of the university, LCU possesses what Professor Peter Okebukola described as "the defining attribute of world class universities." We boast of a high proportion of top-rate researchers and teachers, many of whom are making marks in global academics circles.			
0	While the university continually fulfils its educational goals of maintaining a fair, humane, responsible and non-discriminatory environment for both students and staff, the management enjoins the students (new and returning) to live your dreams at Lead City University, an incredibly vibrant institution that is brimming with self-confidence; an ideal place for modern learning. The lectures have started. Don't miss any. The lectures are also highly interactive. To make a 1st class is easy if you start now.			
ш	Welcome to your future, welcome to Lead City University.			
Vice Chancellor Welcomes Staff and Students The Vice-Chancellor, Prof. Remi Adeyemo has welcomed staff and students, especially, newly admitted students to Lead City University, the first private university in Ibadan, where students are exposed to global perspectives, independent and critical thinking to grow intellectually and academically.				
Prof. Adeyemo in his statement of welcome urged all students to jealously guard the great privilege given to them to become members of this reputable community, with a proven track record of academic excellence.				
The vice-chancellor also encouraged lecturers and other members of staff to keep and ensure high standard of service delivery, especially in teaching as the University's teaching facilities are of high quality.				
As the f Lead Ci	first semester of the 2020/2021 academic session commences, everyone is wished a productive and fruitful stay in ty University. Kindly adhere to the existing covid-19 management protocols as provided by the university.			
From the Office of the Registrar				
As the university resumes for the first semester of the 2020/2021 academic session, all members of staff and students are informed of the following preventive measures which have been put in place for the health and safety of students and staff				
 Disinfection of the whole University campus. Provision of information to the University Community on preventive measures and personal hygiene. 				
Please Turn Over				

- * Placement of hand sanitizers at the main entrances of the university campus, lecture halls, administrative offices, hostels and other units of the University's Administration
- * Provision of infra-red thermometers to the security men for assessment of individuals entering the campus/faculties
- * Training of the University Hospital Staff on prevention and containment of COVID-19.
- * Provision of PPE (Personal Protective Equipment) for the hospital staff, viz: sterile hand gloves, face masks, hand sanitizers, mouth masks, covered shoes, eyes gear, disposable hood and cap and disposable women gown.
- * Compulsory use of face mask by members of staff and students.

Sequel to the above provisions, the University requires all students to come along with personal hand sanitizers, face masks/face shields and necessary protective material.

Excerpts from Senate Meeting

1. Establishment of College of Medical Sciences and New Faculties

The Senate of the University at its 28th Special Meeting held on Friday, 28th September, 2020, among other decisions, approved the establishment of the College of Medical Sciences as part of the vision of the University to establish the medical (MBBS) and Dental (BDS) degree programs in the Institution, based on the demand of parents and expressed prevailing need by population data. It is believed that this will strengthen the continued growth of the University.

Two other new Faculties approved for establishment in the University are:

- (i) Faculty of Environmental Design and Management
- (ii) Faculty of Communication and Information Science

2. Appointment of The Provost, College of Medical Sciences

Sequel to approval of the establishment of the College of Medical Sciences, Senate also approved the appointment of the Provost of the College in the person of Prof. Akintade Dare. Dr. Dare is an accomplished Professor of Medical Radiography who has just joined the University as a visiting professor.

3. Appointment of COVID-19 Task Force/Monitoring Team

In compliance with the directives of the Oyo State Government, the University has set up a COVID-19 Task Force/Monitoring Team with the following membership:

(i)	Prof. K.A Adeyemo	Vice — Chancellor	Chairman
(ií)	Prof. 0. Ladokun	Dean	FBMAS
(ií) (iii)	Dr. O. A. Joseph	Head	Dept. of Management & Accounting
(iv)	Dr. F.T. Akinsolu	Head	Dept. of Public Health
(v)	Dr. A. Owolabi	Director	Corporate & Students Affairs
(vi)	Mr. Konyin Owoeye	Director	Information, Communication & Technology
(vi) (vii)	Mrs. O. Oladunjoye	Head Nurse	Lead City Hospital
(viií)	Mr. Gabriel Olatoye	Admin Officer	Registrar's Office
(ix)	Mrs. Josephine Adeoyo	Manager	Hostel Affairs
(x)	Mr. Adebowale Odukoya	Utility Officer	Adeline Hall & Conference Centre
(xĺ)	Mr. Samuel Enisemo	Admin. Officer	Bursary Department

The Task Force will serve the dual purposes of monitoring compliance with COVID-19 guidelines within and outside the institution and also work with the health institutions created for the purpose in this zone and link their activities with the State's COVID-19 Team

Visitations & Courtesy Calls

- The Management of Oyo State College of Nursing and Midwifery paid a courtesy visit to the Management of Lead City University for possible collaboration/partnership in the area of students training on 5th Oct, 2020.
- The Vice-Chancelor held a meeting with Oyo State Commissioner of Education to discuss the University preparedness/resumption of new academic session on 15th September, 2020.
- Oyo State Covid-19 Task Force Team paid a visit to the University on 22nd Oct, 2020, to monitor the level of preparedness of the University towards prevention of spread of Covid-19 in Oyo State and full resumption of new academic session.
- The VC and Registrar visited the Registrar Nursing and Midwifery Council of Nigeria in preparation for the indexing accreditation of Nursing students in Abuja on the 6th October, 2020.
- The Vice-Chancellor received an Award of Excellence from Retired Members of Nigeria Armed Forces at the University of Lagos on the 11th September, 2020.